
   

School Board Meeting – July 10, 2013 

Regular Session  

 

CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL – 7:00 P.M. 
 

ESTABLISH A QUORUM AND PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 

 

The Board of School Trustees of the John Glenn School Corporation met in regular session at 7:00 p.m. 

on July 10, 2013, at the John Glenn Administration Building.  Board members present were Jeff Johnson, 

Dennis Holland, Janice Ryan, Curt Pletcher, Bill Groves, Tom McCormick and Bob Borlik. Richard 

Reese, Superintendent, and 6 observers were also present.   

 

PUBLIC RESPONSE  

 

Parent Jodi Auer was present to speak to the Board about transfer tuition cost.  A discussion was held to 

explain the method of determining the annual cost of tuition, and why charging tuition to out-of-district 

students is so important financially to the John Glenn School Corporation.   

 

RECOGNITIONS (WES, NLES, UMS, JGHS)  

 

Chris Winchell recognized three high school members of the Hoosier Gun Swingers Club for their 

outstanding performances at competitions.  Isaac Keldson, Thomas Rudecki, and Sydney Carson placed at 

least third in every competition in which they participated.  

 

CONSENT AGENDA ITEMS    #1 – 3 

 

1. Approve Minutes – June 18,  2013 – Regular Session 

2. Approve Claims – # 802 - 914      

3. Personnel Recommendations 

 

Retirements/Resignations  

  

 a. Leticia Christner  Part-time Language Arts Teacher, JGHS 

 

Appointments/Transfers  

 

 a. Gavin McNeeley  7
th 

Grade Social Studies Teacher, UMS 

 b. Sarah Rice   Social Studies Teacher (Full-time), JGHS 

 c. Toni Day   Part-time English Teacher, JGHS 

  

A motion to approve Consent Agenda Items 1 – 3 was made by Jeff Johnson, and seconded by Bill 

Groves.  The motion passed with a seven to zero vote. 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

 

No new business was presented to the Board. 

 

REPORTS 

 

1. Superintendent’s Report 

 



Mr. Reese updated the Board concerning preliminary negotiations with the JGEA.   

 

Mr. Reese reported that work on the CPF priority list is continuing.  Brad Schmeltz has been collecting 

estimates and prices for items on the list. 

 

BOARD COMMENTS/QUESTIONS 

 

A discussion was held concerning the Capital Projects Fund (CPF) list.  Brad Schmeltz was commended 

for the proactive role in preventative maintenance of the school buildings. 

 

Mr. Reese, Mr. Pletcher, Mr. Johnson, Mr. Holland and Mrs. Ryan attended the Indiana AP Recognition 

Banquet in June.  Mrs. Ryan reported that she was impressed with the numbers of the recipients, and was 

proud of John Glenn for being one of the top 35 schools receiving this award; there are over 380 schools 

in Indiana.  This was the second year in a row John Glenn High School was selected to be a part of the 

exclusive group of schools. 

 

Jeff Johnson reported that information from the ISBA School Budget Finance Seminar stated that schools 

will see a 2% increase in funding this year, and another 1% next year. 

 

NEXT MEETING DATE:  August 6, 2013     7:00 P.M.  ADMN Regular Session 

 

ADJOURNMENT 

 

Dennis Holland called the meeting adjourned at 8:12 p.m. 
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